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MOWING & SCRUB CLEARANCE - VALLEY MIRE

Today we welcomed two more "new" UEA ladies, Claire and Laura. 

The Group was split into two teams. Some were engaged in cutting invasive Gorse and Willow from the mire, whilst others were involved in the mowing operation. Hamish and the Voluntary Warden took turns to use the brushcutter to cut some substantial patches of coarse vegetation.

The main area targeted for mowing was around the site of the Common Butterwort (Pinguicula vulgaris). This species has declined recently, and it is hoped that by giving it more "breathing space", plant numbers will increase. 

Much was achieved during the day, but what a pity about the weather - mowing should really be done on lovely sunny days with birds and insects all around!

Last week we thought that someone had cut through the wires of the sheep fence. We have since learned that dogs got into the enclosure (or were deliberately let into the enclosure), and that the fence was snapped by the sheep in their panic to escape. This follows on from a recent incident at Cawston Heath when dogs were deliberately let into the enclosure, resulting in some sheep being injured. This is not the sort of thing I like writing about. 

All sheep and electric fencing equipment have been removed from the site by the shepherd.

Grazing is a vital tool in restoring these important sites to their optimum condition. But if idiotic people are going to be so irresponsible, then we may have to re-think future management methods. 

There are not too many species records this week, mainly due to the poor weather conditions, but also due to the Group spending so much time working!

Birds:  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola.

Mammals:  Roe Deer Capreolus capreolus - two adults seen running around Bracken Hills.

Moths:  November Moth Epirrita dilutata.

Coleoptera:  7-spot Ladybird  Coccinella 7-punctata. 

Orthoptera:  Bog Bush-cricket  Metrioptera brachyptera. 

Araneae: Orb Web Spider  Araneus diadematus
Herptiles: Common Frog  Rana temporaria. 

In flower:  Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi, Ling  Calluna vulgaris,  Bell Heather  Erica cinerea, Cross-leaved Heath  E. tetralix,  Western Gorse  Ulex gallii,  Lesser Spearwort  Ranunculus flammula,  Devil's-bit Scabious  Succisa pratensis.

